
 

March 2025                                                                                                            Gettysburg Student Patient Portal: 
                                                                                                                         https://gettysburg.medicatconnect.com  
 
Dear Incoming Student,  
 
Welcome to Gettysburg College! We are looking forward to having you join the Gettysburg community and supporting 
your wellbeing.  
 
In order to do so, we need to acquaint you with Medicat, our Electronic Health Record (EHR) portal. The Medicat Patient 
Portal is your secure entry point to: 

• Find the necessary forms to be printed and completed by your medical provider,  
• Complete the necessary online forms,  
• Upload completed forms and documentation, and  
• Communicate with us regarding your health and well-being throughout your career at Gettysburg College.  

 
Any information you share via Medicat is confidential within the Gettysburg College Counseling and Wellness Center 
and the Gettysburg College Health Center by Wellspan Health.   
 
In order to comply with the College’s heath requirements, you must complete the following. These materials are found on 
your Patient Portal.  
 

1. Immunization Information: Under Forms – First Year Required Forms you will find the link to our First 
Year Dashboard Immunization Form that needs to be downloaded, printed, and taken to your Health Care 
Provider to be COMPLETED and RETURNED to the Gettysburg College Health Center by Wellspan 
Health BY June 30, 2025. Using the completed and signed Immunization Form provided by your Health Care 
Provider, click on the Immunizations tab and enter the dates of your immunizations.  
Please review the form to be sure all of the information requested is filled in. When the form is complete, we 
prefer you upload the document via the Uploads tab on your Medicat Student Portal, but you may also fax 
or email them.  
 
PLEASE NOTE – this requirement will not be considered “Complete” until the finalized documentation from 
your Health Care Provider for your immunization information is uploaded, received, and verified by the 
Gettysburg College Health Center by Wellspan Health.  

 
2. Part A. Health History Form 

Part B. Mental Health History Form 
Log into your Student Patient Portal under the Forms tab and complete BOTH forms online. Any additional 
instructions regarding these forms will be provided online with the forms.  
 

To Log In to your Patient Portal, go to https://gettysburg.medicatconnect.com and log in using your Gettysburg College 
Network User ID and password. Once you are logged in, go to the “Forms” tab and across the top of your Patient Portal 
homepage.  Here you will find all the items you need to complete prior to your arrival on campus in August along with 
specific instructions.  
 
Incoming students will not be permitted to register for classes until all medical information, including the Health History 
Form and Mental Health History Form are completed, received, and reviewed by the Gettysburg College Counseling and 
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Wellness Center and the Gettysburg College Health Center by Wellspan Health. Please do not upload/return forms signed 
by your Health Care Provider until you have reviewed them and all the information requested is filled in. Do not rely upon 
your Health Care Provider’s office to return the forms for you.  
 
Gettysburg College’s Counseling and Wellness Center and Health Center by Wellspan Health welcome the class of 2029 
to our campus community. For information about the Gettysburg College Health Center by Wellspan Health, please call 
717-337-4105 Monday through Friday from 8AM to 5PM. For information about the Gettysburg College Counseling and 
Wellness Center, please visit our website or call 717-337-6960 Monday through Friday from 8:30AM to 5PM. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Krista Dhruv, LCSW 
Executive Director of Counseling and Wellness Services 
Gettysburg College Counseling and Wellness Center 
 
And The Gettysburg College Health Center by Wellspan Health 

https://www.gettysburg.edu/offices/counseling-services/

